OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION TITLE:   Additional Testing of John Day Fish Screens at Lower Granite Project
COORDINATION DATE:   June 6, 2013
PROJECT:   Lower Granite
RESPONSE DATE:   June 13, 2013
Description of the problem:  The Lower Granite Project received extended length submersible bar screens (ESBSs) from John Day Dam as replacements for production fish screens damaged during the 2012 fish season.  Modifications (see attachment) have been done to make the replacement screens function in a similar manner to the production ESBSs  presently in long term use.  Due to possible fish passage impacts associated with the replacement screens, a test screen was placed in gatewell slot 6C.  After running the unit continuously, the unit was shut down and gatewell orifices in all three unit slots (6A, 6B, and 6C) were closed to trap the guided fish.   Each gatewell slot was then dipped and fish were examined for descaling by PSMFC smolt monitoring biologists.  The results (see attachments) indicated that there was no more descaling in slot 6C with the modified test screen than in the other two slots with the standard production screens.
The project would like the increased flexibility to use the modified John Day screens in the B slots of operating units as well as the C slots.  In order to test possible impacts of fish passage associated with deployment in the B slots, the project would like to install modified John Day screens in both the B slot and C slot of turbine unit #3.  (Unit #3 was chosen because under present Fish Passage Plan guidelines this unit should be operated through much of the season.)  The project would then dip the B and C slot gatewells in unit #3 and examine the fish for descaling.  In addition, the B and C slot of turbine unit #2 would also be dipped to see if there was any descaling difference between the test screens in unit #3 and the standard production screens in unit #2.
Unless the dipping data in late June and early July tells a different story, the project requests that they be allowed to use the modified screens in slot B for the remainder of the season and verify with gatewell dipping in the spring of 2014.
Type of outage required:  Short term outage on turbine units 2 and 3 once per week through July 18.
Impact on facility operation:  The units are estimated to be out of service for less than 4 hours each, including the time for setup and takedown of gatewell dipping equipment.
Dates of impacts/repairs:  Gatewell dipping every Thursday (excepting July 4) from June 20 through July 18 (June 20, June 27, July 2, July 11, July 18).
Length of time for impacts/repairs: Estimate one hour of gatewell dipping per turbine unit.
Expected impacts on fish passage:  Minimal as few fish will be impacted and they will be quickly examined for descaling and released.  Based on earlier gatewell dipping results with a test screen in slot 6C we anticipate no worse descaling with test screens deployed in slots 3B and 3C than would occur with standard production screens.  Assuming we are able to obtain enough fish to have valid sample sizes, we should be able to accurately determine the feasibility of using the modified fish screens in the B slots of turbine units at Lower Granite.
Comments from agencies:
Final results:
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 
